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Friday 3rd  Breakfast Club 
 

Wednesday 8th Grade 3-4 camp to Woorabinda   
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Aiming For Excellence In Education 
School Values: 
 

RESPECT, ATTITUDE, 
CO-OPERATION, ENVIRONMENT 

Purpose Statement: 

To provide a safe, caring & engaging learning  
environment that equips children with the necessary 
skills & knowledge to become positive & active  
contributors to the local & global community,  
ensuring their ability to thrive & be safe,  

even outside of school hours. 

 
Airly Primary School. 
Phone (03) 51498251 
Fax (03) 51498253 

Email:  airly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Website: www.airlyps.vic.edu.au 

Value of the week: Moderation 
-creating balance in your life between work rest & 
play 
-not too much, not too little 
-being controlled 
-knowing your limits 
 
Schools Tree Planting day 
Wellington Shire Sustainability Officer Raquel Harris 
guided students, staff and parents with tree planting 
at Lake Guthridge last Friday.   

DET Parent Survey 
Parents are being asked to participate in the DET    
Parent Opinion Survey.  Our school can use the data in 
a number of ways, to: 
¶ monitor levels of student engagement and    

wellbeing; 
¶ compare school level data on engagement with 

state-wide benchmarks; 
¶ stimulate discussion within the school community 

about how to improve parent engagement; and 
¶ assist in the identification of areas for            

improvement and professional development 
needs in the school. 

 
Grade 3-4 camp 
Next Wednesday Mrs Pearce will take our Grade 3-4 
students to Woorabinda Camp at Yallourn North.  For 
some students it is their first school camp.  We know 
they will have a terrific time, exploring the outdoors 
and making new friendships with other rural Cluster 
students. 
 
Arts Centre Melbourne excursion 
Please mark in your diaries our next Melbourne       
excursion on Thursday, September 6.  We will see a 
performance called óErthôs Prehistoric Aquariumô.  
Some families will remember that 3 years ago we saw 
óErthôs Dinosaur Zooô which was an amazing puppet 
performance with life-size dinosaurs.  Once again we 
have benefitted from the Art Centreôs First Call Fund 
Program and this excursion will be FREE.  We invite 
school community members to join us on this day.  
Please leave your name at the school office if            
interested. 
 
eSmart 
Being eSmart is about using technology wisely. I have 
just discovered a wiser way to do my tax, I hope this 
wise tip helps you too. I am about to do my tax return 
and my receipts are fading and all over the place. 
(Fancy that I hear you say thinking of my desk!) From 
now on, I am just going to photograph them and keep 
them all in a file in the cloud. I have also found out 
that the ATO has an app you can use to save such   
data. The app is called myDeductions. Normally I 
wouldn't advertise the tax office, but I think this really 
is eSmart. 



Kids Matter 
This week attached to the newsletter is: Anxiety: Sug-
gestions for families. 
 
West Room Farm Visit 
On Thursday the 26th of July, West room students     
visited two local farms to learn about hay baling and 
how farmers use hay. Accessing our community       
expertise, we first headed to Kelly and Rod Lettôs family 
farm, where they showed the children the equipment 
they use to cut and bale hay. They educated the     
children about the source of hay, how heavy the bales 
are, how big an area is needed to make one bale and 
the history of hay baling. Kelly made showbags for 
each child with samples of the netting and plastic used 
to bale the hay.  
Next, we went to the property of local farmer, Wayne, 
who lives out the back of Dawn and Deanôs house. We 
discussed the thickness of the silage wrap, ways of  
disposing the plastic, how the bales are stored and 
moved around the property and how many bales he 
uses per day. The children asked lots of wonderful 
questions and our hosts gladly shared their extensive 
knowledge. We look forward to using our school    
communitiesô knowledge in the future as different    
inquiry cycles arise.  
As part of our design technology unit and ecosystems 
inquiry, West room students will be using the          
information gained from the excursion to research   
different materials with which to bale the hay. They will 
also think of possible solutions for responsible disposal 
of the recyclable plastic silage currently being used.  
A huge thankyou to Rod and Kelly Lett and Wayne for 
taking the time out of their busy work schedules to 
open their farms up and answer our questions.  

20 ACE Cards 
Congratulations to Dominic and Maya 
 

100 Nights Reading 
Congratulations to: 
Dominic, Maddy & Piper 

Regards  
Brenda, Geri, Sarah, Mitch, Jody,      
Kerrie, Alison, Julieanne, Laurel & Deb  

ARMINIA BOOKS 
 

Parents and staff are welcome to come into the staff 
room and check out the books and other items that 
are on display for purchase. Please remember to have 
the correct money at the school before collection date 
otherwise your order will be cancelled.  
 
 

The next collection date is:          
Friday August 3. 

Sale Netball Association 
Thursday Twilight Netball 

 
As Saturday netball comes to a close, we need to  
prepare for the next season for our junior players. 
This will be the Thursday Afternoon competition 
which is purely for participation - emphasis being on 
enjoyment and learning the game. This competition 
is usually where new umpires begin too, so it is also a 
learning environment for them.  We would really like 
some badged umpires to offer to coach these new 
umpires as they undertake their new role.  If you 
know someone who is available could you ask them 
to come forward please?     
Registrations will be taken on Monday 20th August 
from 4:00pm -6:00pm 
Season will be from 13th September to 29th          
November 2018, excluding school holidays. 
Cost for those who have been registered with NV 
and SNA or our Net Set Go programmes for 2018, 
will be $5 registration plus umpiring fees. ($10 per 
team per game. ) 
For new players :- SNA $12 and NV $53 =$65  plus 
registration fee, plus umpiring cost 
Ages for teams from 8/u to 12/u are catered for. 
Games are held at 4:10 and 5:00pm. This competition 
is for Primary School children only. 
Each team needs their own umpire umpiring their 
own game. 
Enquiries:  Marion 5143 3477.  
Web: http://salena.vic.netball.com.au  

 

Sale Parent Group  
 

All parents & family members welcome  
Parents of children with learning difficulties, disability 
or developmental delay aged birth ï 18 years  

If you are interested contact: 
 Yvonne Waite 0430 209 641 ï text or voice  

p2pg@noahsarkinc.org.au  
 
 
Are you interested in meeting another parent who 
has a child with a disability or developmental delay?  
Would you like to be involved in a small group of 
parents who get together to share stories and learn 
from each other?  
Would you like information on a topic of interest to 
families of children with developmental delay or    
disability?  
 
If you are interested contact: 
Yvonne Waite 0430 209 641 ï text or voice  
p2pg@noahsarkinc.org.au  

http://salena.vic.netball.com.au/

